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Middleton, North Runcton & East Winch

NEW MEMBER OF THE
PARISH NEWS TEAM

I am very pleased to announce that the Parish
News editorial team has now doubled in size -
from one to two!

David Gager, who lives in Blackborough End,
has very kindly volunteered to take the lead on
advertising for the magazine.  This is a crucial
role as the viability of the magazine ultimately
depends on our local businesses supporting us
with advertising revenue.  Thank you David!

If you have any queries about advertising in the
Parish News, David can be contacted by email
at parishnewsadverts@gmail.com or by phone
on 01553  278402.

Chris Hudson, Editor

New Year’s Quiz
North Runcton Village Meeting Place

Friday 18th January – 7.45pm
A fun round-up of 2018!

£7.50 / head including glass of wine
and supper plate.

All proceeds to Village Meeting Place.
Limited places – to pre-book ring:

Rachel 01553 673043 or Amanda 01553 841628

Which well
known economic
union did the UK

try to leave in
2018?

How many
Cabinet Ministers
did the UK have

between 15
November and 15

December?

MIDDLETON ARMISTICE CENTENARY
Read about the commemorations accompanied
by colour photos of the weekend’s events.
Four page special report on Pages 11 - 14.
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Motors
MOTs
Servicing
Tyres
Brakes

All repairs to all cars
8.00-5.30 Mon-Fri
8.30-12.00 Sat

Exhausts
Timing Belts
Steering
Suspension

Totalmotors.co.uk

01553
841263

The Great North Runcton
Community Spirit Does it Again

20 parishioners, Scouts and Guides turned out
on a damp and chilly early October morning to
continue the "tidy up" of All Saints' churchyard.

Despite the inclement conditions, a huge
amount of trimmings, sufficient to fill a large
farm trailer, were removed.

The Scouts and Guides continued the work,
started last year, uncovering grave stones with
the reward of finding interesting monuments,
dates and ages.

During the morning time was taken for a
necessary warm up with a hot drink and a cake
or sausage roll supplemented by a good
"mardle".

Churchwarden, Ken Matthews, wishes to say a
big thank you to all who kindly helped on the
day but also said; only the northern boundary
remains to be cleared and asks if everyone will
put Saturday 12th October 2019 in their diaries
to come and do it all again!

That done, Ken says we will have a churchyard
setting worthy of the wonderful church that
stands in it.

1940’s Dance
Dancing to Major Swing

on Sunday, 10 February 2019
5.00-9.00pm

at William Burt Centre
West Winch

(BRING YOUR OWN DRINKS)
Music & Dancing with period dress encouraged

Tickets - £11

This includes freshly cooked chip supper
choice of

Fish/Fishcake/Sausage or Vegetarian Option

Reserve your tickets on 07578 828529
or email hannahjfisher@talktalk.net

Raffle - North Runcton Church

ALL SAINTS CHURCH
NORTH RUNCTON

Christmas Eve Carol Service at 6:30pm
followed by “bring and share” refreshments
with Mulled wine in the Village Meeting Place.

Look forward to seeing you all there.
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News from North Runcton
West Winch Growth Area: Some of you might
have heard that at their meeting on November
13th the Borough Council cabinet supported the
Infrastructure Delivery Plan for the West Winch
Growth Area. This document has concluded that
the proposed development in this area can be
viably delivered in coming decades. The
assessment supposedly includes for all the
provisions of the Local Plan and Neighbourhood
Plan.

The Borough now propose to submit their own
outline planning application for the Growth Area
(except the Hopkins Homes site adjacent the
A47 - see below). This unusual step is being
proposed as a way of achieving a more
integrated approach to future delivery.

It is understood that a South East King’s Lynn
Delivery Group will be set up (comprising the
Borough Council, Norfolk County Council,
landowners/developers and parish councils) to
co-ordinate the preparation and submission of a
masterplan, outline planning application and
associated processes. At the time of writing the
Parish Councils have not been consulted about
this – but we are keeping the phone lines clear!

Hopkins Homes Site: The northern portion of
the Growth Area is allocated for 1100 houses,
school and local centre and was the subject of
an outline application by Hopkins Homes in
2013 (13/01615/OM). It is expected that this
application may now be determined in early
2019. A number of new plans and documents
were submitted to the Borough in October and
can be seen on the Borough planning site.
North Runcton Parish Council will be submitting
comments on the plans – which indicate a
phased delivery over 15 years.

SDA Campsite: We understand that
contractors have completed construction of a
new access road to the site from the
Blackborough End road, and that all
construction traffic to the site will now use this
route. Parish Council and SDA representatives
plan to meet to discuss remaining issues.

Village traffic: The Parish Council have been
analysing data from the Vehicle Activated Sign
(VAS) that records the speed and volume of

traffic on New Road and Rectory Lane.
Unsurprisingly, peak times for traffic flow are
between 8.00/9.00am and 5.00/6.00pm when
vehicle flow is anything up to 120 vehicles per
hour on New Road with the remainder of the
day seeing around 60 vehicles per hour
travelling through the village on both routes.
Daily traffic volumes on both roads tend to vary
between 800 and 1800 vehicles a day.

In terms of the speed of vehicles travelling
through the village, most motorists are travelling
between 30 and 35mph, but around 20% are
exceeding the speed limit by anything up to
15mph. The pattern of speeding is pretty
consistent throughout the day so it is not just
commuters who are speeding. Residents!
Please drive considerately!

If this is an issue that concerns you - and you
would be interested in being part of a
Community Speed Watch Group, please let a
Parish Councillor know, and we can consider
setting one up.

Events at the Village Meeting Place:
Two dates for your diary
Friday 18th January 2019 – VMP - A New
Year’s Community Quiz (see ad on front page)
Thursday 7th March 2019 – Talk – Conserving
Our Key Species: A second talk hosted by
Norfolk Wildlife Trust as part of the Wildlife in
Common Project.

Our regular VMP clubs now include Art Group,
Pilates, Triathlon Club, Soundbath Meditation
and others! Buttercups Playgroup meet 5 days a
week. For more information about these or other
activities and events - Please contact Rachel,
Parish Clerk 01553 673043
Email:northrunctonparishclerk@outlook.com

The Parish News

wishes all our

readers, advertisers

and volunteer

distributors a Very

Merry Christmas and

a Happy New Year
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DEBUT NOVEL FOR EAST
WINCH AUTHOR

After a long gestation
period, East Winch
author Ali Carter has just
published her first novel.

The title of the book is
‘Blood List’.  The plot
hits straight at the heart
of a small town
community with its deeply
unsettling antagonist,
who on the face of it
everyone should be able to trust. Think the Lake
District is a nice place to visit? Think again.  Ali
Carter has created a female Dr. Shipman in her
debut thriller - and the bodies just keep on coming…

Ali said:
“The Harold Shipman case at the end of
the nineties/early 2000’s really fascinated
me, but I always wondered if, how and why a
woman could have done something similar –
I wanted to flip the gender. The bookshelves
are full of aggressive male antagonists; I
wanted to write about a mad, bad and
dangerous to know anti-heroine, of the
coldest and hardest variety”

Deeply buried psychological issues haunt G.P.
Charlotte Peterson from her youth; a philandering
doctor husband, and a past adversary who turns up
in her small Cumbrian town just add to her paranoia.
She’s already extremely edgy, heavily self
medicating and the newcomer’s arrival is a stark
reminder of a bitter and very dark time she’d rather
forget. The questions are – will she succumb to a
burning desire to destroy this person, and who will
be able to stop her toppling right over the edge?’
The clock is ticking and the Lakes are deep.

Ali Carter was born in Surrey in 1958 and moved to
East Anglia in 2003, eventually settling in East
Winch where she lives with her husband, 5 dogs and
6 cats (Yes she knows the dog/cat thing is a bit
mad!). She originally found some success in writing
poetry in the 80’s and 90’s, but inspiration for ‘Blood
List’ came after the Shipman trial hit the headlines
in January 2000. A few years later, Charlotte
Peterson, a deeply psychotic Cumbrian G.P. was
born. The full story took its time to complete
however, as 10 years of writer’s block appeared
three quarters of the way through. It was an author
friend who finally persuaded her to pull it out of the
laptop and finish it, for which she remains eternally
grateful. A sequel is in its infancy, and she sincerely

CHRISTMAS POP-UP-SHOP
Norfolk Creative Arts are hosting a Christmas
Pop Up Shop.  It will showcase work from
local artists and makers including Jewellery,
Painting, Prints, Bags, Handmade Christmas
decorations, Sculpture and Pottery.

Open 10am till 4pm 5th December till 17th
December (closed 11th December) at
Church Hill School, 71 Gayton Road,
Grimston. Cafe on site and free parking.

hopes it won’t take another 12 years to come to
fruition!

Blood List  was published on 28
November (£8.99 - Matador - ISBN
9781789015706) and is available
from all good high street
bookshops and on line retailers.

Ali can be contacted on
alisoncarter1@hotmail.com; on
Facebook @alicarterauthor; &
Twitter @alicrimewriter for
upcoming events, book signings and future book
news.
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GUTTERING SERVICES
NORFOLK

Guttering cleared, repaired and
replaced from £35
No job too small.

Free quotes. Fully insured.
Local, friendly and reliable

service.
Contact Neill:

Tel: 01485 572002
Mob: 07856 568433

E-mail: neillmurray@ymail.com

MIDDLETON POST OFFICE & STORES
Station Road (Just off the A47) Middleton

THE SHOP IS OPEN EVERY DAY:
MON - FRI 7.30am-5.30pm/SATURDAYS 8am-12.30

AND SUNDAYS 9.00am-12 noon

POST OFFICE IS OPEN
MON–FRI 8.00–5.30 & SATS 8.00–12.30

SUNDAYS CLOSED
���� MILK, BREAD, ROLLS, BUNS AND BISCUITS
���� NEWSPAPERS, MAGAZINES & BOOKS
���� FRESH ROLLS & PASTIES
���� WINES, BEERS AND SPIRITS
���� CIGARETTES AND TOBACCO
���� GROCERIES, FROZEN FOODS & HOUSEHOLD GOODS
���� COOL DRINKS AND ICE CREAMS
���� FRESH FRUIT & VEGETABLES
���� PHARMACEUTICAL PRODUCTS
���� GREETING CARDS AND WRAPPING PAPER
���� CONFECTIONERY AND CRISPS
���� PET FOODS
���� STATIONERY
���� POST OFFICE & BANKING SERVICES, TOP-UPS ETC.
���� DRY CLEANING SERVICE

Professional Taxi Service
Airports - Local - Nationwide
Office: 07502 196570
Middleton: Call Tim or Jackie on
   07399 042043

bexcabs@gmail.com
Four Acre Farm, Holt Road, Wood Norton, NR20 5TA

NORTH RUNCTON
PARISH COUNCIL MINUTES

Copies of the minutes from North Runcton Parish
Council meetings are available on the website:
www.northrunctonpc.norfolkparishes.gov.uk.

However, if you would like a paper copy sent in
the post then please contact Rachel Curtis –
Clerk to North Runcton Parish Council
Tel: 01553 673043.

Half Pint Manor, Fairgreen.

Susan Thompson

Hairdressing
Mobile Hairdresser

Ladies, Gents and Children's Styling.

Please feel free to call on : 07818 894545

Indoor meetings at the Barn Theatre, Sacred
Heart Convent School, Swaffham.
Access and parking from Sporle Road.

Please note that there is no NarVOS meeting
in December.

Britain’s Best Wildlife Weekends
with James Lowen
Tuesday 29th January, 7.30pm

James Lowen is a wildlife travel guide,
photographer and writer.  The title of James’s
talk reflects the name of one of his books.

This book was the first guide featuring 52
weekend-sized breaks highlighting the best of
British wildlife - from tiny silver-spotted
skippers to gargantuan basking sharks, from
seabird skyscrapers to autumn fungi.  Most
appealing.
Visitors most welcome at these meetings.
Admission £2 on the night if you are not a
NarVOS member.  For more information
about this meeting or NarVOS call Ian Black
on 01760 724092.

Nar Valley
Ornithological
Society (NarVOS)
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Open to everyone
Sunday Lunch

£9.95
12.30 - 2.00pm

Homemade Lunchtime Specials
Monday to Friday 12.00 - 2.30pm
Local Butchers Ham with Chips, Egg and Peas or

Beans and buttered roll £7.50

Authentic Curry with Rice & Naan Bread £7.95

Scampi, Chips and Peas with Tartare Sauce
£7.95

Homemade Pie £7.95
Served with Potatoes or Chips and Fresh

Vegetables

Homemade Courgette Lasagne £7.50
Served with Salad and Chips

Plus daily specials board
Easy access, large car park,

superb catering and great views.

Call 01553 841800
to book a table

Hall Orchards, Middleton, King’s Lynn PE32 1RY
enquiries@middletonhallgolfclub.com

www.middletonhallgolfclub.com

W A Rudd & Son
                    Coal Merchant
        Middleton  Blackborough End

Coal and smokeless fuels
supplied for all appliances:

Roomheaters, Multi Fuel Stoves,
Open Fires, Boilers  & Woodburners.

Tel: 01553 841218

NORTH RUNCTON ART GROUP

If you are looking for a relaxing and enjoyable
afternoon come and join our friendly and
sociable group.  Our members are all of mixed
artistic abilities and creative in their own way
using a variety of mediums and always willing to
offer advice and help if needed.

Sounds like what you have been looking for?
So why not give us a try and have a free taster
session.

The Village Meeting Place
The Green, North Runcton Village, PE33 0RB
Wednesdays 1.30 – 4.30pm or
Thursdays 2.30 – 4.30pm
Membership £18 paid quarterly in advance
For more information please contact
Denise (Organiser) 07526 549454 or Janet
01553 841514.
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Middleton Parish Council
Chairman's Report

By Mick Porter

In my previous report I made reference to the
situation regarding the telephone box at
Blackborough End.  The Parish Council (PC)
discussed the possibility of installing a defibrillator
in the box as required by Community Heartbeat.
After much discussion it was agreed that the PC
would not purchase a defibrillator, reason being:

(a) Without proper training there was a
possibility that the patient could suffer
more damage resulting in a fatality.
(b) The remoteness of the telephone
box to the rest of the parish.
(c) The defibrillator could be subject to
vandalism.

After discussions with Norfolk County Council
(NCC) Water Management it was agreed that the
PC can install a trash filter in the dyke at The
Alley.  A  licence to install the filter is in the
process of being applied for.

The PC was given a report from the Speed
Watch as it is six months since it has been
running and in that time 549 people have been
caught speeding.  As previously stated the
majority were local residents.  What is most
worrying is some lorries have been caught doing
50 mph down Station Road.

Prior to the November meeting of the PC the
Parish Clerk met with Highways and went around
the parish pointing out all the problems that have
been previously reported.  The PC await the
outcome of the meeting.

The problem of lorries using Hill Road at
unsociable hours was discussed.  A letter from
Sibelco had been received but this offered no
solution to the problem.  Representatives from
the PC will attend the next Sibelco liaison
meeting to discuss this matter to see if a solution
can be arrived at.  One suggestion is that there
could be restricted hours for lorries coming to the
plant.

The Borough Councillor reported that he has
recently attended a meeting at Hunstanton
where ideas were discussed to revitalise the
town.  One of the ideas is reinstating the rail link
between King's Lynn and Hunstanton, to this end
there is an on line petition which people are
asked to take part in.

Lily has changed!
From 1 July 2018, our Lily
service expanded to include
everyone over 18, not just
those in later years.

Lily  provides a comprehensive range of
support in west Norfolk to combat loneliness
and social isolation in adults of all ages. The
project is linked to the 'No Lonely Day'
initiative and encourages our residents to
develop friendships and engage in their local
communities.

The Lily online directory lists organisations,
services and activities that help people to live
healthy, active and independent lives. It
includes information relevant to adults of all
ages. If you would like your event or
organisation to be included in the directory, get
in touch asklily.org.uk.

Lily Advisors from local charities are available
to offer one-to-one support to people at home
or in community locations.

Lily has a strong focus on community
development, by helping groups to arrange
activities and encouraging volunteering, and
by providing community events, onsite
information sessions, and support for
employers, schools, and colleges.

If you, or anyone you know, would like to know
how Lily can help, call 01553 616200 and
choose option 6.

EAST WINCH CHURCH NEWS
Christingle

The Christingle service in aid of the Children’s
Society will be held in the church at 3pm on
Saturday 22nd December. If anyone would
like to help make the Christingle oranges on
Friday or Saturday morning, please would
they ring Nell on 840814.

Our thanks to…
The people who sponsored Nell on the
Norfolk Churches Trust cycle ride. The
proceeds of £130 will be divided equally
between the Trust and the parish church.

And to those who made a gift for the church
Gift Day. So far, £150 has been received.
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THE ORANGE TREE HAIR SALON
56 Back Lane West Winch

EXPERIENCED & FRIENDLY STAFF
UNISEX        LATE NIGHTS

                    HAIR-UP AVAILABLE
                 MANICURES         PEDICURES
                  CALGEL NAIL TECHNICIAN
             TEL 01553 840464

�� Family run business guarantees personal care and attention at all times
�� Fully Insured and Fully Licensed by local authority
�� No extra charge for administering medications
�� Small animal boarding available

Plumbing &
Heating Services

-Boiler install, servicing
and breakdowns
-Central heating install
and upgrades
-Full bathroom install
and refurbs

“For all your plumbing,
heating and bathroom needs”

For A Free Quotation
Contact Ollie on;
07778 524833
ojwservices28@gmail.com

All Aspects of Carpentry & Joinery Work Undertaken
Specialists in Period Properties

Lynton, School Road, Middleton, King's Lynn, Norfolk

email: mj.richer@btinternet.com
Tel: 01553 841771 ● Mob: 07798 615144

R&B
TURF & GROUNDCARE MACHINERY SPECIALISTS

The Workshop, Marsh Farm,
Wolferton, King’s Lynn, PE31 6HB

Tel: 01485 540645
We mend - You mow
Sales ~ Service ~ Repairs

All types of garden machinery

From cupcakes large or small
to birthday and celebrations...
There's never an excuse not
to eat cake! Please get in
touch with Marie for any
details on any kind of cake.

Phone: 07799 315889
Email: george.km@btinternet.com

 Based in Blackborough End -

LYNN PETS
Pet home boarding and dog training;
Want to enjoy a holiday or a day out?

Or having behavioural issues with your dog?
Come and see us

Call Emma on 01553 630547 or 07944 730259
Lilac Lodge, Ashwicken Road, East Winch, PE32 1LJ
www.lynnpets.co.uk (or find us on Facebook)

SOLE COMFORT
Foot Care

Providing all aspects of foot care in the comfort of
your own home.  Fully insured. TCFCP DIP

▪ Nail Trimming
▪ Filing
▪ Corn removal
▪ Hard skin reduction
▪ Verrucae
▪ And much more…..

Phone Debbie:
07538 377145

Covering King’s Lynn and
surrounding areas.

Find us on Facebook:
@footcarekingslynn

Award Winning Independent Family Funeral Director

25 London Road, King’s Lynn
Tel: 01553 762242

Offering you a 24 hour 7 days a week professional personal service.

Andrew Francis Funeral Services

Pre paid or Pre planned Funerals available
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LAURA ROYTHORNE
MOBILE HAIRDRESSER

  Expert hair styling for Ladies,
  Men and Children

  Fully qualified and insured

Call now to book: 07557 911080
or E-mail: deadmanlaura@yahoo.co.uk

DOMESTIC
APPLIANCE
REPAIRS

SAME DAY/NEXT DAY REPAIRS
for Washing Machines, Dishwashers,

Tumble Dryers, Storage Heaters,
Cookers/Hobs, Fridges/Freezers

20 years experience in the trade and every
repair carries a 12 month guarantee. About
90% of appliances are fixed on the first visit.

For a fast, reliable and affordable repair
contact GRAHAM

Tel: 01553 813050
Mob: 07760 782202

E-mail: Fixupmyappliance@btinternet.com
Web-site: www.fixupmyappliance.co.uk

RAY SMITH & SON FENCING
  ► Fencing erected &
  repaired
  ► Garden Sheds
  supplied & erected to
  order
  ► Timber Gates
  supplied & erected

  ► Shed Bases & Patios constructed
  ► Fully insured - Licensed waste
       carriers

  Free quotes
   All waste recycled
  Tel: 01553 840424

SHOP OPEN DAYLIGHT HOURS
Camping and BBQ accessories, charcoal,

Calor gas, groceries, frozen food, ice creams,
cold drinks, confectionary and savoury snacks,

milk & bread, papers to order.
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Thank You from Stewart
After many months of pounding the roads and lanes of West Norfolk -
and much further afield - I am delighted to report that I have at last
successfully completed my ‘Seven at Seventy’ running challenges, as
well as my fundraising objectives.

I am deeply grateful to so many of you from our local communities for
your generous donations.  Together with sponsors from elsewhere
you have raised a total of £2300 for my charities - that is £300 more
than my target.  All this money is being split between Kidney
Research UK and a kidney research project at Addenbrooke’s
Hospital.

My final challenge was the 26.2 miles of the Amsterdam Marathon on
21st October - which was not without incident!  I had a very heavy
cold in the week leading up to the big day, so I was worried about
whether I would be fit enough to run.  However, I decided to go for it
but it meant cycling 3 miles to the start!  Then half a mile into the
marathon I tripped and fell badly.  Both knees and an elbow bled profusely but, thankfully, the
bleeding stopped so I continued.  And in the last mile of the marathon I developed cramp.  But
despite these setbacks I finished in 4 hours, 20 minutes - a much, much better time than I had
targeted.

Thank you again for all your support - 

CHRISTMAS MESSAGE FROM REV’D. RIAZ

“You and Saviour”! Luke 2:10

‘You’! In the reference God is saying that He is giving ‘you’ something special. God is coming down to
earth to live amongst all the oppression, violence, death and poverty for which people always blame Him
and think God is supposed be different, set apart, separate, far removed from the grime and dirt of sin.

‘You!’ indicates that what has happened in the birth of Jesus is something that is intimate,
personal, and direct!  In Jesus God is reaching out and touching you and saying: ‘I know your life, I
know how it can be, the things you love and that make you happy, and the things you struggle with and
how hard it is – I know all about you. I’m not going to sit up here in my heaven and remain unconnected
from ‘you’.

Saviour! This child, announced in the gospel is the one who will save ‘you’ from the guilt that weighs
‘you’ down and stops ‘you’ from getting on with life. He saves ‘you’ from that nagging feeling that
somehow ‘you’ have to measure up, but knowing that there is no way ‘you’ can meet God's standards.
He saves ‘you’ from a meaningless existence if all there is to life is being born, growing, learning,
working, getting, achieving, having, dying, full stop! He is ‘your’ Saviour who has come to give life, life in
all its fullness, and also eternal, ongoing life, life with God as life is meant to be.

When we look at the baby Jesus we wonder why God would go to such extreme lengths for us. There is
only one answer – God's love. Jesus is God connecting with us, wanting to give us life purpose,
wanting to help us when it seems life is tearing us apart. Can we do without this gift from God? Can we
ignore this message from God himself?

May God bless us in the journey of this Advent, and grant us His happiness on this Christmas and
bless us to be a blessing to ‘all’ in the New Year!

Rev’d Riaz
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Over the weekend of 10 and 11 November, Middleton played its part in the historic national
commemorations to mark the centenary of the end of the First World War.

MIDDLETON REMEMBERS
In the days leading up to the centenary, a
dozen large poppies were installed at key
points around the village.  The metal poppies
were made and donated by Arc Fabrications
thanks to the generosity of Val Ward and
Geoff Smith.

MIDDLETON COMMEMORATES ARMISTICE CENTENARY

THANK YOU FOR THE
KNITTED POPPIES

The appeal for knitted poppies to
decorate the Church and the
exhibition produced a fantastic
response.  A massive Thank You to
everyone who contributed to the
very impressive total of over 1,300
knitted or crocheted poppies that
were received.

The poppies were
incorporated into
“cascades” of
poppies
decorating the
pulpit and the font
in the church, as
well as at the
entrance to the
church and the
pew ends.  As the
photos illustrate,
the effect was
dramatic and
highly praised by
everyone who
visited the church
over the
remembrance
weekend.
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TRIBUTE TO THE FALLEN
In the early planning stages for the commemorations, it was decided that there should be a
handcrafted centenary tribute to the men of the parish who lost their lives in the war.  Janet Eason
and Alison South kindly agreed to take the lead on designing and making the tribute.

The tribute was unveiled by Ali
South (pictured left) and Janet
Eason (pictured right) on the
Saturday morning and is now on
permanent display in the church.

The main theme of the tribute is a poppy
for each of the thirty men named on the
Middleton War Memorial, with their
names recorded on a panel to the right.
On the left is the famous poem “In
Flanders Fields” by John McCrae.  The
calligraphy was prepared by Jan and Ali’s
art group colleague, Gillian Thompson.
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THE EXHIBITION
Chris Dixon organised the exhibition, featuring World War 1 artefacts which he has collected over
the years.

Next to the artefacts was a display of
old photographs representing “The
Middleton They Knew”.  Many of the
photographs were taken from
postcards kindly provided by local
resident, Rob Indge.  Other photos
were supplied by Joan Hazell and
Peter Box and there was a display
prepared by the children of Middleton
School exploring their thoughts and
questions about the war.

REMEMBRANCE SUNDAY
The Middlewinch Benefice
Remembrance Day Service,
conducted together with the Royal
British Legion, was held at St Mary’s
Church. Falling exactly 100 years
after the end of the war, the service
provided the perfect focus for the
commemorations.  Sitting among the
congregation was the silhouette of a
Tommy obtained from the “There But
Not There” charity whose presence
provided a very moving reminder of
all the local men who never returned
from the war to their loved ones and
communities.
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BATTLE’S OVER
Rounding off the special day, residents gathered at the Village Hall to take part in a national
“Battle’s Over” event.  The village beacon was lit while a bugler played the last post attended by
members of the 42F Sqn, King’s Lynn Air Training Corps.  The church bell rang 30 times at
7.00pm and Corporal Ed Spencer read 'We Shall Keep The Faith' by Moina Michael and Cadet A
Runyard read 'The Soldier' by Rupert Brooke.

BRINGING THE COMMUNITY TOGETHER
The commemorations were the initiative of Chris Dixon who brought together a group of local
residents to devise and implement the various events.  Many thanks to him and to the other
members of the group: Clive Rainbird, Chris Hudson, Mick Porter (Middleton Parish Council),
Revd. Riaz Mubarak (Middlewinch Benefice), Janet Eason and Alison South.

The group, on behalf of the whole community, would like to take this opportunity to extend profuse
thanks to all those whose very generous donations made the commemorations possible.  They
were the Middleton Parish Pit Charity, Middleton Aggregates, Sibelco (King’s Lynn) and Steve
Hutton of Middletons Steakhouse and Grill.

The Remembrance Service
concluded with the usual wreath
laying ceremony at the War
Memorial, after which a
memorial tree and
commemorative plaque were
unveiled.

Guest of honour to perform the
unveiling was Joan Hazell
(pictured front left) who had three
uncles killed in the war, two of
whom were awarded the Military
Medal.
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East Winch
Parish Council Meeting,

5th November
By Nell Steele

The meeting was not explosive, though the
noises outside were. It was reported that the
telephone box library appeared to be very
successful; and that the railing at the junction of
the A47 and Gayton road had been mended - this
was with funding obtained from Cllr Middleton -
but that it hadn’t been replaced along the A47
because that is the responsibility of Highways
England.

Several suggestions had been received for the
siting of a defibrillator. The Council voted that it
should be placed on the outside of the Village
Hall facing the road.We are also liaising with the
Wildlife Hospital in case the purchase cost and
training can be shared.

Mr Harrod reported that Short Mat Bowls at the
village hall would finish because there weren’t
enough participants these days. However, the
hall was being well used for children’s parties and
the like.

Mrs Davison reported that a meeting had been
held at the play area with the representative of a
playground equipment supplier. He had agreed
that equipment could be placed on existing
bases, and had suggested that new equipment
could be phased in gradually. It was agreed,
subject to finance being available that a table and
seats would be installed on an existing concrete
pad.

In spite of many requests, the Council has heard
nothing from the Norfolk Highways Department,
though there are several outstanding matters. We
will continue to pursue them.

The next meeting will be held at 7.30pm on 7th
January.

Our Tums to Tots group meets
in East Winch Village Hall as part
of the National Childbirth Trust,
10am to noon every Friday.

Open to all parents, parents-to-be, babies and
toddlers. Call 07799 821491 for more
information.

We are still in need of a new Treasurer. Maybe
you’ve recently retired, or for some other reason
have more time on your hands now. Experience with
horses and/or people living with disabilities is not
essential, but if you have a flair for bookkeeping, and
want to join a friendly team, please call the Magpie
Centre on 01553 810202 or our Chairwoman, Rosie
O’Grady on 01366 500104 for an informal chat.

The Centre’s 14 equines consume around £6,000
worth of hay every winter. If you’d like to donate a
bale or two at £4.00 each, just log on to www.rda-
westnorfolk.org.uk and click on the Donate button.
Or if you prefer, send a cheque, payable to WNRDA,
to the Magpie Centre, Wallingon Hall, South
Runcton, Kings Lynn PE33 0EP. All donations,
however modest, are very much welcomed.

Meanwhile, a Happy Christmas to everyone, and
thank you all, as a community, for your continuing
support for the Magpie Centre.

TREASURER
NEEDED

West Winch Bowls Club

The membership fee will be increased to £17. This is
the first increase for many years. The Treasurer felt it
prudent to make a small increase in subscriptions now
rather than be faced with making a large increase at a
later date.

As we all look forward to the Christmas recess, why not
buy your 'loved one' a novel Christmas present? By this
I mean a one year subscription to your Bowls Club? It
will cost you only £17 and can be obtained from our
treasurer, Jim Grant.

A Happy and Peaceful Christmas, from all at the West
Winch Bowls Club.

Village Sports - Rural Community Games 2018

The rural community games Badminton Tournament
took place in October.  We had an adult GLEAM
team who took part consisting of Lydia and Gregg.
This was their first time playing badminton together
and they played brilliantly to get us a well-earned
second place in the tournament.

So that brings an end to the 2018 Rural Community
Games.  The overall winner for the 2018 Games will
be announced at the KLFM Heroes Awards in
January.  If you live in one of the GLEAM parishes of
Gayton, Leziate, East Winch, Ashwicken or
Middleton and would like to take part next year, just
let me know!

Sarah Byatt, Village Sports Co-ordinator
villagegames@hotmail.co.uk
TEL: 07913 439222
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WORZELS ROOFING
ROOF TILER/SLATER

01760 755024 & 07990 972381
FREE ESTIMATES

    ► Strip & re-tile repairs
              ► Leadwork
                       ► Fascias and Guttering
                    ► Chimney re-build/re-point

► Over 20 years experience

Oil Boiler Servicing - Breakdowns
Tel: 01553 840177

Mob: 07775 911008
www.mkingboilers.co.uk

mking896@gmail.com

WILLIAM GEORGE
SAND & GRAVEL LTD.
FOR ALL YOUR AGGREGATE NEEDS

� FROM 1 TO 20 TONNE LOADS
� BAGGED OR LOOSE
� BUILDING SAND
� TOPSOIL
� CARSTONE
� GRAVEL
� AND MUCH MORE!

PHONE:
840288 8am - 4pm Mon to Fri.

       Evenings: 841048
EMAIL:

williamgeorge.sg.ltd@outlook.com

THE VILLAGE MEETING PLACE
North Runcton, PE33 0RB

£6.50 per Hour
Newly Refurbished Kitchen and Heating System
Overhead Projector for use and Disabled Access
*Ideal for parties *Fundraising events

*Evening clubs/classes
Contact Rachel Curtis,  Tel: 01553 673043

Email: northrunctonparishclerk@outlook.com

Pruning
Topping
Felling

Clearing

All aspects of Tree work undertaken
Hedges Removed - Stump Grinding

Over 30 years experience
Qualified - Insured

Call 01366 347656 or 07867 764307
For your Free Quote

LOCAL MAN - LOCAL RATES
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Would you like to publicise your local event in the Parish News?
If so, please send details by e-mail to: editorofparishnews@gmail.com or by phone on
01553 849725.  The deadline for the February/March issue is Friday, 18 January.

We meet every 3rd Tuesday of the month
from 2pm - 4pm at Leziate Village Hall and welcome
guests and new members.

Our members have been busy in the craft department
recently and thanks go to Tracey for sewing a design on
our pennant which will be included in the WI Norfolk
Centenary Bunting for next year.  Other members have
been knitting poppies which were used for the Middleton
World War 1 centenary commemoration.

We have already agreed our programme of meetings for
2019 and members can look forward to spending an
afternoon on the third Tuesday of every month listening,
learning or just being entertained by our various
speakers.

Future Meetings

18 December: Christmas Party. Join us for some festive
food & entertainment from Chris Dixon & try your skills
with his hand-bells.

16 January 2019: Birthday Party celebrations - come &
join us for a delicious buffet.

If you would like to consider joining our friendly and
informal group for future meetings please phone Ali on
01553 841267.

Leziate,
Ashwicken
& Bawsey
Women's
Institute

Needleworkers
Circle

Fancy joining a sewing/knitting/craft circle?  We are a
very friendly & sociable group who would love for you
to join us.

Where:  Leziate Village Hall
When: Tuesday, 4 & 18 December
              10am - 1pm. Resumes Tuesday
              8 January 2019 and then every
              fortnight.
Cost:     £3.00

Please bring your own refreshments. Kitchen facilities
are available. Toilets & free car-park.
For more information please contact Joyce 01553
673949 or Jan 01553 841514.

Appreciation & Thanks!
Ken Matthews, Churchwarden at North
Runcton, reports that there was much to
celebrate at All Saints’ Church East Winch on
Sunday 21st October when nine candidates
were confirmed by the Bishop of King’s Lynn,
Bishop Jonathan. The celebration was further
enhanced by the baptism of one of the
candidates prior to being confirmed.

Those who were to be confirmed were
supported by parishioners from all four parishes
in the Benefice and by their families and friends
as they were welcomed in to the church.

Adding yet more interest at the end of this
special service, Bishop Jonathan also
confirmed the appointment of Reverend Riaz
as “Chaplain to the Norfolk Police”.

Following the service, there was the chance to
speak with Bishop Jonathan as he stayed to
chat with the congregation and to enjoy the
wonderful spread of refreshments provided by
the members of All Saints’ Church.

This was clearly a service of welcome from
start to finish making it both memorable and
enjoyable for all.

Rev Riaz Mubarak added “By the grace of God,
this year in the Benefice, nine people were
Confirmed in the sacrament of Confirmation on
21st October.

As an incumbent of the benefice,
congratulations and all the blessings to
candidates and indeed words are inadequate to
express my joy for all who help, share with
invaluable help, support and presence in the
service. I say thank you so much to all.

Many thanks to Bishop Jonathan who
conducted the Confirmation service in a
splendid way!”

The church building looked splendid thanks to
the hard work of Margaret, Janet, Wendy, Nell,
Jackie and Shaun who polished the pews,
swept the floor and even got the cobwebs off
the window ledges.
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RAY SMITH & SON LANDSCAPES
Family run business

                  ♦ All types of Fencing erected ♦ Suppliers of hard & softwood logs ♦ Mole trapping service
                  ♦ Complete lawncare service ♦ Tree work - Stump grinding service up to 12 inches
                  ♦ Patios ♦ Hedges cut, Reduced or Removed ♦ Garden waste removed - all waste re-cycled

Fully insured   Licensed waste carrier    Free quotes   Friendly service
         We Specialise in all aspects of Landscape Gardening

  Tel:  01553 840424

Norfolk Hearing Care
Would you like to hear clearly?
Contact your local independent and
professional audiologist, offering a
free consultation in the convenience
of your own home, and the best prices
in town on offer to you.

Don’t miss out!
Ring now: 07925 792146
Email: enquiries@norfolkhearingcare.co.uk
Web: www.norfolkhearingcare.co.uk
Mark Brindle     17 Graham Drive, Fair Green, Middleton. PE32 1RL

24 / 7
LOCKSMITHS

A great finish starts with RKB,
your local tradesman...

A great finish starts with RKB,
your local tradesman...

Richard Brown
T:
M:
E:
www.rkb247.co.uk

Richard Brown
T: 01553 774775 / 01760 338405
M: 07795 524301 (24Hr)
E: info@rkb247.co.uk
www.rkb247.co.uk

Locksmiths / Plastic UPVC Window & Door Repairs

Garage Door Repairs & Glazing

Carpentry & Joinery

Kitchens / Bedrooms / Bathrooms

Extensions / Conversions / Rennovation

Fibreglass Flat Roofing

SUPPLIERS OF SAND, GRAVEL,
PREMIX, TOPSOIL, WOODCHIP &

COMPOST (made from recycled organic materials)
� Fast, reliable delivery service
● Competitive pricing
● Small deliveries only - up to 1.5 tonne loose

Mon - Fri 7:30am -5pm
Sat 7:30am -12 noon

Unit 17B, The Maltings, Narborough
www.theworkshopfitness.co.uk
sam@theworkshopfitness.co.uk

Workshop
Fitness Studios

The

FITNESS CLASSES
HIIT, Dance fitness, Ladies only classes, Yoga,

Bootcamp, Body Fit (pump) and Over 60’s Dance

Quiz Nights first Tuesday of the month.

Themed Food Night
3rd Tuesday of the month.

Food served Tuesday to Saturday 12 till 2pm
and 6 till 8.30pm.  Sundays 12 till 6.30pm.

Buffets catered for.  New menu.

Schools In:
Kings Lynn

Downham Mkt
Swaffham

Long Sutton
Wisbech

and 10 other venues
across East Anglia.

www.mftkd.co.uk

Come down and try the most
popular Martial Art in the

World…..
FIRST SESSION FREE

@mftkdTel: 07771 644460
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Middleton Badminton Club
Play badminton most Monday evenings (not
Bank Holidays) at the Village Hall from 7pm to
9pm.  The club is friendly and always
welcomes new members.  Contact Nigel Gray
(01553 841541) for more information.

Lunch Club usually meets on the 2nd
Monday of the month at Middleton Hall Golf
Club at 12.00 for 12.30pm.
For further details contact Olive Turpin
840623.

Sociable, fun & sporting.
Meetings on Tuesdays
at 7.00pm in the
Village Hall.
New members
very welcome.
Come along and
try a game!

Enquiries:
01553 840471

Community Car Scheme
The Community Car Scheme Is to help
villagers who have no transport, who are
elderly or disabled to attend at local doctors’
or dentists’ surgeries, opticians, health clinics
or to keep hospital appointments.

A small charge is made to cover petrol
expenses.  If you require help or further
information, or if you wish to volunteer help in
any way, please contact Colin Skipper on
842448.

VIEW THE PARISH NEWS ON-LINE
View the Parish News in colour on line at the
Middleton Parish Council web-site.  Go to the
"Community" section of the web-site and you'll
find the Parish News page with information on
publication deadlines and downloads.

Our meetings are on the 2nd and 4th
Wednesday of the month at 2:30pm in
Middleton Village Hall, but please note that
there will not be a meeting on 26 December
(Boxing Day).

Do join us - and the bowlers - for a cup of tea,
homemade cakes and chat.  All are welcome.
There is no charge but donations towards our
running costs are welcome.

Happy Christmas

Hilary Hickman

Cameo
Café

Our Christmas meeting will be on
18 December at 2:30pm at Church Farm.
We will enjoy each other’s company, sing
carols and have seasonal readings followed
by mince pies and shortbread.

We do not have a meeting in January, but
resume in February again at 2:30pm at
Church Farm.

Happy Christmas to all.

Hilary Hickman

Mothers' Union
News

If you are 50+ you are most welcome to join in
the activities of the Friendship Club, which
meets at 2pm on the first Wednesday of the
month. New members very welcome.

The final outing for the year is the Christmas
Lunch at Middleton Hall Golf Club on
Wednesday, 5 December at 1pm.

Further details, including information on
venues for club meetings, from John Turtle
(840280) or Pauline Crump (840053).

FRIENDSHIP CLUB
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MR SNIPPERS
GENTS HAIRDRESSERS

♦ 7 STYLISTS  ♦  AIR-CON SALON  ♦  CASH OR CARD

Reduced prices for children and OAP’s
2 St James St                            Telephone

       King’s Lynn PE30 5DA             01553 773732
Mon, Tues, Weds 8am—4.30pm

Thurs, Fri 8am—5.30.pm Sat 6am—2.30pm
  Stockists of:- Uppercut, Lagoom Jam, Osis & American Crew

Tel: 07776 147081 (Phil)
           07790 421585 (David)

Meeting all of your gas and oil
plumbing, heating and servicing

requirements.

A F & D BOWMAN
PLUMBING & HEATING

NORTH RUNCTON (Est. 1971)

OJS Electrical
Fully Qualified Pt P Registered Electrician

♦ New Builds ♦ Fire-Alarms ♦ Re-wires
♦ Fault-Finding ♦ Inspection & Testing
♦ Smart thermostats & heating controls

Free Quotations & Advice
For a Fast, Friendly & Quality Service Call:

Oliver South  07788 421992
Email: OJSelectrical@btinternet.com

Good Tastes is a
small local caterer
based in
West Norfolk,
specialising in
homemade special

occasion catering.  If you're looking to
make an occasion extra special, our home
cooked food and attention to detail will make
it stand out from the crowd; no event is too
small.
  •  Weddings  •  Wakes
  •  Christenings •  Business lunches
  •  Birthdays  •  Hen Parties/Baby Showers
  •  Anniversaries •  Meetings

Visit our website: www.goodtastes.co.uk
Call Heather on 07900 181161

or 01553 840655
Email: heather@goodtastes.co.uk

CHRIS CASELEY
DOMESTIC OIL-FIRED BOILER ENGINEER

* Commissioning * Service * Repairs
Work guaranteed — Competitive Prices

Tel: 01553 828148
Mobile: 07931 355595
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Complete
make up &
hanging
service

Field Barn
House
School Rd
Middleton

CHOOSE AT HOME
Discounted Curtain Fabric Sales

Choose locally from our range of hundreds of
fabrics, all supplied at discount prices.

Poles, tracks and all accessories also available
Phone:  Alison  01553 840245

A. K. FABRICS Established independence 12 years

Taps - Radiators - Hot and Cold Water -
Central Heating Systems - Power Flushing - Showers -

Toilets - Bathrooms - Oil Boilers & Tanks
Repairs - Service - Upgrades - Full Installations

HOW TO REPORT FLY TIPPING
The Borough Council is responsible for dealing with fly
tipping and have a new on-line reporting system.  To report
an incident of fly tipping, please use the following link:

http://www.west-norfolk.gov.uk/default.aspx?page=21512

GEOFFREY GRIEF
PAINTER & DECORATOR

Interior and Exterior Painting and Decorating
5 Bure Close, Watlington, PE33 0TN

Tel: 01553 810668

BLACKBOROUGH
CARAVAN STORAGE

KING’S LYNN
(Easy access from A47)

Secure Caravan Storage
Personalised Fob Entry
Phone 01553 841212
Mr. & Mrs Nash
For more information

SMITH & WILLIAMSON
Over 35 years combined experience

WINDOW  DOORS FASCIA  GUTTERING
BUILDING WORK UNDERTAKEN

01553 841175  /  840767
07799 620883  /  07810 867244

75, Hall Lane, West Winch PE33 0PJ
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AA COKER CHIMNEY SWEEP
COMPLETE BRUSH & VACUUM

FULLY INSURED
FRIENDLY, RELIABLE SERVICE
KING’S LYNN & SURROUNDING

AREA
Tel: 01553 829728

Mob: 07706 828791

 Now Suppliers of
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Mobile Library
Timetable

The Mobile Library timetable for our area is as
follows:
MONDAYS – normally every 2 weeks. Next
visits on:

3, 17 & 31 December; 14 & 28 January

Middleton
Village Hall        09:40 - 10.05
Fair Green
Park Hill Estate       10:10 - 10:30
Graham Drive       10:35 - 10:50
Gate Inn        10:55 - 11:10
Middleton
42 Hall Orchards       11:15 - 11:25
88 Walter Howes Crescent      11:30 - 11:45
St Mary’s Court          11:50 - 12:00
East Winch
Gayton Rd - Opp Windyridge  14:20 - 14:30
Town Close        14:35 - 14:45
47 Town Close       14:50 - 15:00
Village Sign        15:05 - 15:15
Blackborough End
The Green        15:20 - 15:30
The Firs        15:35 - 16:00

TUESDAYS – normally every 4 weeks. Next
visits on:

22 January

North Runcton
The Green        10:15 - 10:35
The Foldgate        10:40 - 10:55

Church Services in
December & January

Sunday, 2 December
10.00am W Winch Benefice Eucharist
Sunday, 9 December
9.30am W Winch Holy Communion
10.30am E Winch Village Hall Morning Prayer
11.15am Middleton Holy Communion
3.00pm N Runcton Holy Communion
Sunday, 16 December
10.30am W Winch Village Hall Carols,
Readings, Mulled Wine & Mince Pies
11.15am Middleton Morning Prayer
11.15am E Winch Village Hall
Holy Communion
3.00pm N Runcton Evening Prayer
Sunday, 23 December
10.00am W Winch Christmas Celebration
11.15am Middleton Family Service
11.15am E Winch Village Hall Holy
Communion
3.00pm N Runcton Holy Communion
6.00pm Middleton Lessons & Carols
Monday, 24 December - Christmas Eve
6.00pm W Winch Crib Service
6.30pm N Runcton Carol Service
9.30pm Middleton Christmas Communion
Tuesday, 25 December - Christmas Day
10.00am W Winch Benefice Eucharist for
Christmas
Sunday, 30 December
9.30am W Winch Holy Communion
10.30am E Winch Village Hall Morning Prayer
11.15am Middleton Morning Prayer
3.00pm N Runcton Evening Prayer
Sunday, 6 January 2019
10.00am W Winch Benefice Eucharist
Sunday, 13 January
9.30am W Winch Holy Communion
10.30am E Winch Village Hall Morning Prayer
11.15am Middleton Morning Prayer
3.00pm N Runcton Evening Prayer
Sunday, 20 January
9.30am W Winch Holy Communion
11.15am Middleton Morning Praise

11.15am E Winch Village Hall Holy
Communion
3.00pm N Runcton Holy Communion
Sunday, 27 January
8.00am W Winch Holy Communion
10.00am W Winch Morning Praise
10.30am E Winch Morning Prayer
11.15am Middleton Holy Communion
3.00pm N Runcton Evening Service

Morning Worship is held each Wednesday
morning at 9.30 am at Church Farm.  All are
welcome to join us to pray for the needs of the
village and then enjoy a cup of coffee.
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Editor: Chris Hudson; E-mail: editorofparishnews@gmail.com or call 01553 849725.
Advertising Manager: David Gager; E-mail: parishnewsadverts@gmail.com or call 01553 278402.
Views expressed in the magazine are not necessarily those of the Editor. The deadline for the next issue
(February/March) is Friday, 18 January.

PARISH CONTACTS

Other Contacts:

Borough Councillors: West Winch Ward: Bal Anota Tel: 07885 258442 & Peter Gidney Tel:
07885 258450.  Priory Ward: Jim Moriarty  Tel: 01760 755623

Badminton Club Nigel Gray 01553 841541
British Legion Judy Close 01553 840823
Car Scheme Colin Skipper 01553 842448
Carpet Bowls Club Peter Wall 01553 840471
East Winch Village Hall Amanda Hart 01553 841236
Friendship Club Mrs P Crump 01553 840053
Lunch Club Olive Turpin 01553 840623
Middleton Village Hall Mrs P Petch 01553 842149
Mothers’ Union Gillian Boon 01553 840320
N Runcton Village Meeting Place Rachel Curtis 01553 673043

CHURCHES:
Priest-in-Charge: Rev Riaz Mubarak 01553 841519 E-mail: rev.riaz.mubarak@gmail.com

Middleton St Mary’s
Churchwarden:  Vacant
PCC Secretary:  Vacant    Treasurer:  Mrs Christine Minister 840559

North Runcton All Saints
Churchwarden: Mary Angelina  841519 and Mr K Matthews  842265
PCC Secretary: Mrs Ann Matthews 842265 Treasurer: Mrs Maggie Challis  842540

East Winch All Saints
Churchwardens: Mr S Dale  630167  and Mrs W Smith
PCC Secretary: Mrs J Weavers 840510 Treasurer: Mrs W Smith 842281

PARISH COUNCILS:
Middleton (www.middleton-news.co.uk)
Clerk: Elaine Oliver  Tel: 630655 E-mail: middletonparishcouncil14@gmail.com
Councillors: Chair: Mick Porter 841427;  Vice Chair: Val Ward;
Mrs M Applegate; Mrs E Barclay; Mr T Hewitt; Mr C Samuels; Mr R Smith; Mr J Tolley: Mr M Wiles;
Mr Z Wiles Van Dyke.
The Council meets on the first Wednesday of the month (except August) in the Village Hall at 7pm.
North Runcton (http://northrunctonpc.norfolkparishes.gov.uk)
Clerk:  Rachel Curtis  Tel: 673043 E-mail: northrunctonparishclerk@outlook.com
Councillors: Chair: Mr R Morrish Tel: 840284; Vice Chair:  Miss K Fuller;
Mr L Davies; Mrs A Dobbing; Mr J Fuller; Mr B Houchen; Mr K Longhurst; Mr L Stevens; Mr P Yallop.
The Council meets on the second Tuesday of each month (except August) at 7.45 pm at the Village
Meeting Place.
East Winch (www.eastwinchandwestbilney.co.uk/parish-council)
Clerk: Bob Pannell Tel: 775724  E-mail: bob.pannell1@btopenworld.com
Councillors:  Chair: Mrs N Steele; Deputy Chair: Mr K Harrod;
Ms S Davison; Mrs L Papworth; Mr M Place; Mr N Velzeboer; Mr D Wright; Mr A Yarham
The Council meets every other month, normally on the first Monday of the month, at 7.30 pm in the Village
Hall.


